
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Walstedt regarding Millen Community 
Park Walking Path 
 

Whereas Dr. Stephen Foster Millen was a lifelong resident of Woodslee who faithfully 
served the Woodslee Community for over 50 years as the area's resident Doctor and as 
the Medical Officer of Health for the Townships of Maidstone and Rochester;  

Whereas the Municipality of Lakeshore wishes to honour the late Dr. S. F. Millen for his 
dedication and commitment to the community; 

Therefore be it resolved that the walking path in the Millen Park which is located in 
South Woodslee be named the Dr. S. F. Millen Trail and that said Trail be dedicated, 
with appropriate signage, at the July 1, 2022 Canada Day Celebration to be held in the 
Millen Community Park.  


